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Return to School September 2023 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

I hope you are all having a nice summer break, I just wish we had seen better weather!  

I thought I would send an update with reminders for the return to school and some additional 
changes that will be implemented.  

Item of clothing Agreed standard 
Shirt White buttoned cotton shirt 

Bottoms Mid or dark grey Trousers/skirt/shorts/pinafore dress 
Jumper or 
cardigan 

Navy blue with logo 
V Neck Jumper or cardigan  

Tie Navy and white diagonal striped 

Shoes 
 

Sensible black flat school shoes or plain black trainers with no other 
colour.  

Socks White/grey/black 
Grey/black tights 

Nursery White polo top and grey or navy-blue joggers/leggings with  
Navy Blue school jumper or cardigan with Logo   

 
PE Kit 

White plain t-shirt or with school Logo  
Navy blue shorts or plain navy tracksuit bottoms 
Plain navy jumper/jacket/hooded top 
Sports trainers  

 
Uniform is listed above, please ensure all children have correct school uniform, including shoes.  
PE DAY  
PE will be taking place every Friday; children should come to school dressed in their PE kit. This 
must be the PE kit listed above and no colour variations or sports logos please.  
 
What does my child need to bring to school?  
Your child will need to bring a named water bottle, a waterproof coat and their book bag. Their 
book bag will store their reading diary, reading book and any homework or letters that are to 
come home. As always, no big rucksacks please as we do not have the storage space for these. 
Please ensure book bags are in school every day. Children do not need pencil cases. 
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Will my child need to bring a snack? 
Your child can either bring money to buy snack from the school kitchen (snack menu on the 
website) or they can bring their own healthy snack into school. No crisps or chocolate bars please. 
We also have a child with a nut allergy in school so no products containing nuts to be brought into 
school.  
 
How do I pay for school dinners?  
If your child is in reception, year 1 or year 2 they all have universal free school meals. If your child 
in y3-6 is entitled to free school meals, there is nothing you need to do. If you pay for school 
meals, please ensure payment is made on Parent Pay before the start of the day. Dinner menu is 
on the school website for you to view.  
 
If your child has packed lunches, please take a look at the following website with ideas for healthy 
packed lunches. No products containing nuts are permitted in school lunch boxes.  
https://www.nhs.uk/healthier-families/recipes/healthier-lunchboxes/  
 
Where will I drop off and collect my child?  
From September, we will begin to use the gated access next to the skate park. This is for the 
safety of all children as the top gate gets very busy, especially at the end of the day. Parents who 
drive, will be able to use the skate park car park. I will be on the gate each morning to welcome 
the children.  
 
Start of day  
Nursery children will continue to walk down the ramp at the front of school and through the 
nursery door. There is no change here.   
 
Reception and Year 1- Parents can walk their child through the gate next to the skate park, across 
the playground to the entrance for Reception and Year 1 where Miss Sands will be waiting.  
 
Year 2,3,4,5 & 6 - Parents will leave children at the gate and they will enter the playground and 
then walk up the ramp through to their door and into their cloakroom. There will be staff along 
the ramp to welcome children into school.  
 
Resource Provision- Please enter the gate near the skate park and you can walk children up the 
ramp towards their classroom door. PLEASE ADVISE TAXI DRIVERS OF THIS CHANGE.   
 
The gate will close at 8.50, after this time children must enter through the school office and sign in as late. 
Please see the map attached 
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End of Day  
At the end of the school day, the gate next to the skate park will be open from 3.10. Parents can 
come onto the playground to wait for their child to be dismissed.  
 
Reception and Y1- Will start being dismissed at 3.15. Parents can walk up through the gate on the 
skate park, through the playground to the reception and year one class gate  
 
Y2,3,4,5 & 6- will be dismissed at 3.20. Parents, please wait on the playground.  
 
Any child who has permission to walk home alone will be dismissed from the gate at 3.20.  
 
No dogs are permitted on the school site or smoking or vaping please.  
 
Breakfast club and after school clubs 
Children to be dropped off and collected from the main office as they do currently.  
 
Any further questions about collection or drop off  
I will be on the gate the first morning back to school at the end of the day, so if you have any 
questions, I will be on hand to answer. Key points to remember- all children in Nursery continue 
to enter and collect as you do now, Reception- Y6 enter through the gate next to the skate park. 
We have had a new bike rack positioned inside the gate for children who cycle or scoot to school.  
 
We look forward to seeing you all back on Wednesday 6th September at 8.40am,  
Kind regards 
 
Mrs Callaghan 

Reception-Y6 - Walk down this path from Ship Street  
 

Nursery parents will continue 
to walk down the ramp to 
the nursery door.  

Car Park 


